
PTO Minutes - January 7, 2020 
 
Attendees: ​Holly Sutcliffe, Morgan Yarker, Bird Gengler, Ed Rogers, Heidi Hora, Kim Albers, 
Helen Royer, Laura Montgomery, Tabitha Lightfoot, Karen Thompson, Hollie Trenary, Christina 
Hunt, Amity Preston 
 
Meeting called to order by Hollie Trenary 
 
November PTO meeting minutes were approved 
 
Principal’s Report 
 
Ed Rogers thanked the PTO for the staff appreciation luncheon and the conference meal. They 
were wonderful meals! 
 
There will be no school January 13 and January 20. Teachers will be working on reports cards 
on the 13th and doing letters and reading training on the 20th. Report cards will be available 
online January 15.   Winter assessments will be starting shortly. 
 
They have begun hiring for the intermediate schools  The first tier is done (grade level teachers) 
and the second tier will begin shortly (essentials teachers).  Thanks to the weather, construction 
on the buildings is ahead of schedule.  Superintendent Bisgard will host Lion Learning Jan 14th 
from 12-1 and 5:30-6:30 at the LRC.  He will be discussing the intermediate buildings. 
 
January 13th there will be a school board meeting where they will be discussing start times for 
next year. 
 
Write One for Westfield Update 
We have received $15,545.52 with approximately $2000 more in matching to come.  This will 
make it so that we meet our goal!  
 
Treasurer’s Report 
An updated income and expense sheet was distributed. 
 
Old Business 
Science Night was well attended and very fun! 
 
Conference meals and winter staff appreciation luncheon were very successful! 
 
Hy-Vee Receipt Collection: We collected $165,618.71 worth of receipts.  Amity Preston’s class 
was the winning class and they received cupcakes! 
 
 
 
 



New Business 
Movie NIght will be January 17.  We will be showing Secret Life of Pets 2 and Angry Birds 2. 
Popcorn will be available. If you ordered pizza, they will be available for pickup at 5:45. 
 
RoughRiders Night is February 7th.  The chorus will sing and there will be discounted tickets 
available.  We will be looking for someone to take over planning this next year. Contact us at 
westfieldpto@gmail.com​ if you are interested! 
 
Family Fun Night will be February 21.  Chris Cakes will be providing pancakes.  PTO will supply 
milk and cups. We will be playing BINGO as well! A form will be sent home in mid-January.  
 
Meeting Adjourned 
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